	Adult Social Care
	North A floor, County Hall
	[image: image5.jpg]East Sussex
County Council





	
	St. Anne’s Crescent
	

	November 2022

	Lewes
	

	
	East Sussex BN7 1UE
	

	
	
	

	
	Tel:
01273 481 242
	

	
	asccomplaintsfeedback@
eastsussex.gov.uk
	

	 
	
	

	
	
	



	Name
Address


Dear host, 
A message from East Sussex Adult Social Care and Health

As directors of adult social care & health and public health, we’re writing to you with advice on staying warm and well during these colder winter months. Getting vaccinated and help if you need it with money advice could make all the difference, not just to your health but your wellbeing too. 
We hope you find the information helpful. Please do subscribe to our monthly newsletter if you would like to hear more about our services. 

	Keep up to date with local health and social care news!

Sign up to our monthly enewsletter: www.eastsussex.gov.uk/hcn 
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Boost your immunity

One of the most important things you can do to protect your health is to get your flu and COVID-19 jabs if you haven’t already had them. Having both vaccinations is important because coronavirus infection rates are rising, more people are likely to get flu this winter and you’re more likely to be seriously ill if you catch them at the same time. 
You’re able to get both jabs if you’re aged 50 and over, or you’re under 50 and at high risk because of a health condition or weakened immune system. Carers aged 16 and over, whether paid or unpaid, can also get the COVID-19 booster. 

To book your COVID-19 jab call 119 or visit nhs.uk/coronavirusvaccination and for your flu jab contact your GP surgery or local pharmacy.  
Support with the cost of living 

The rising cost of living means many of us may need advice and support with money this winter. With so much information out there, it can be confusing to work out what help you’re entitled to and where to get it.  

We’ve included information on some key services with this letter, including the local benefits helpline, mental health services, and advice on keeping warm at home, as it’s important to heat your home to at least 18°C. If you are struggling to do this, check if you are eligible for help to keep your home warm. This is just a flavour of the support on offer, so do visit our new dedicated webpage (eastsussex.gov.uk/costofliving) for even more information on local and national support.  

One thing we would urge you to do is check what benefits you’re entitled to. We know that many people in East Sussex don’t claim when they could. There are organisations who can help, and it could make all the difference. 

We’ll keep the ‘cost of living’ webpage updated, so do visit if you or someone else needs help to cope. If you don’t have internet access at home, you can visit one of our libraries and get help to access it. 
Please do take care of yourself and ask for help if you need it. We have included lots of information with this letter, so we’d recommend keeping it safe in case you need it over the winter. 

All that remains is for us to wish you a happy festive break and new year.
Regards, 
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	Mark Stainton
	Darrell Gale

	Director Adult Social Care & Health
	Director of Public Health


	Useful contacts
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	If you don’t have internet access at home, you can visit one of our libraries and get help to access this information.  
	

	NHS – Help Us Help You
The NHS is asking local people to ‘Help Us Help You’ this winter by making the right choice when it comes to health and care services. There is a lot of information to help you stay well this winter:  

· NHS website: This provides health advice and guidance for numerous conditions and supports you to find the service you need (nhs.uk).
· Self-care: Minor illnesses and injuries can be treated at home with rest, simple painkillers such as paracetamol or ibuprofen and basic first aid. If you are unsure or have questions about what you can have at home to treat you and your family, visit your local pharmacist for free advice and support. 
· Pharmacy: Your pharmacist can give you expert clinical advice for minor health concerns and help with many common illnesses like sore throats, coughs, colds, tummy troubles and aches and pains.
· NHS 111: For urgent medical help, contact NHS 111 online at 111.nhs.uk or make a free call by dialling 111. Help is available 24 hours per day from a team of highly trained experts.
· Your GP surgery: The doctors and nurses at your local GP surgery are there to support you with a range of new and ongoing health concerns.
· Urgent Treatment Centres, Minor Injury Units, and walk-in centres: For injuries or illnesses that are urgent but not life threatening you can use an Urgent Treatment Centre, Minor Injuries Unit, or walk-in centre. It is best to try NHS 111 first to book an appointment at the nearest service to you.
· A&E/999: A&E and Emergency Departments are for life-saving emergencies only. If you have a serious or life-threatening emergency – such as severe bleeding, breathing difficulties or chest pain – please dial 999 or go to your local A&E department.

	

	

	Adult social care

Information on our services: eastsussex.gov.uk/social-care 

Health and Social Care Connect (HSCC): If you need to talk to someone about your care and support you can get in touch with your social worker or HSCC. Phone 0345 60 80 191 (open 8am to 8pm seven days a week including bank holidays), email HSCC@eastsussex.gov.uk or text 07797 878 111. Minicom via type talk: 18001 0345 60 80 191. 

Phone HSCC immediately if you are worried about an adult who may be being neglected, abused, or exploited. For safeguarding concerns about children and young people under 18 contact the Single Point of Advice on 01323 464 222 Mon to Thurs 8.30am to 5pm and till 4.30pm on Fri or email 0-19SPOA@eastsussex.gov.uk 

Carers support: You’re a carer if you regularly look after someone who could not cope without your help. Care for the Carers is an independent charity which offers information, advice, and support to unpaid carers. To find out what support you could get visit cftc.org.uk, email info@cftc.org.uk, call 01323 738 390 or text 07860 077 300.
East Sussex 1Space: Visit our online directory of care, support, and wellbeing services to find information about organisations and groups offering services to residents, including residential services, care in the community, activities for the less active, support groups, food banks and organisations who can help with money and housing issues. Find what you need to live independently, safely and in good health at 1space.eastsussex.gov.uk  

Healthwatch East Sussex: Get help to navigate health and social care services or share feedback on your experiences to help improve local services. Visit healthwatcheastsussex.co.uk, email enquiries@healthwatcheastsussex.co.uk or call 0333 101 4007.

	

	

	

	Mental health services

The Sussex Mental Healthline offers crisis care for people in urgent need of help with their mental health. Call them on 0800 0309 500 (free phone). Hearing and speech impaired callers can contact them via text on 0300 5000 101. 

If you’re experiencing non-urgent symptoms of stress, anxiety, or low mood you can refer yourself to Health in Mind by visiting healthinmind.org.uk or by calling 0300 003 0130. Health in Mind is a free service offering a wide range of support including courses and 1:1 therapy for over 18s in East Sussex.
You can find out about all the mental health services available locally in our online directory at eastsussex.gov.uk/mental-health-directory

	Cost of living support 

Our new ‘cost of living’ webpage includes information on money advice, benefits, your home, employment, and mental health: visit eastsussex.gov.uk/costofliving
Food banks: There are food banks in the county that can provide food and other support if you are in crisis. Search ‘food bank’ at 1space.eastsussex.gov.uk. You can get help to access the website at your local library if you aren’t online.   
Cold Alert: Sign up for free cold weather warnings at coldalert.info, call 01273 484 337, or email information@coldalert.info    

Warm home check: This service is available year-round to provide advice to anyone who struggles to keep warm at home. You may also be eligible for a free home visit assessment and energy efficiency improvements to help reduce energy costs. Apply online at warmeastsussex.org.uk, text WARM to 80011 or phone 0800 464 7307.  

Welfare benefits helpline: If concern about money is affecting your mental health this helpline offers free, confidential advice and information. It’s open to people living in East Sussex from Mon to Fri, 9am to 5pm. Call 0333 344 0681 or email benefitseastsussex@harcuk.com

	

	

	Libraries 

Libraries are open across the county and provide a range of resources, including books, audiobooks, large print, and computers. There are regular events and activities, including read aloud groups and IT support, with friendly volunteers who can help with getting online, applying for benefits, and staying in touch with friends and family. If you can’t get to the library due to ill health, disability or caring responsibilities, our home library service can come to you. Phone 0345 60 80 196 for more information or for other library services such as booking computers. 
Visit eastsussex.gov.uk/libraries to find your local library, online services like wellbeing advice, free eBooks, and audio books, eMagazines, eNewspapers and online learning. 

	Domestic abuse

For help or advice and support about domestic abuse please contact CGL (Change, Grow, Live) on 0300 323 9985. For help and advice on sexual abuse and violence please call the Survivors Network on 01273 203 380. 

If you need to flee your home due to domestic abuse email referrals.eastsussex@clarionhg.com and include a safe contact number or email address and the best time to contact you, and a member of the refuge team will call you back, or you can call the team on 07517 549 499.  
If you’re in immediate danger but can’t talk, you can call 999, then press 55 when prompted so that the call handler knows it’s a genuine call. 

	Other useful local services

Power cuts: Report a power cut by calling 105 or going online at ukpowernetworks.co.uk/power-cut/report-power-cut. They also operate a priority service register for people who need extra support in a power cut. To register visit their website or call 0800 169 9970.

Flood warnings: Sign up at gov.uk/sign-up-for-flood-warnings or phone Floodline on 0345 988 1188. 


